
MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT 
 

The Three Rivers School District and Woodland Charter School (WCS) agree to this 
Memorandum of Agreement regarding the charter school’s ADM growth for the 2016-
2017 school year. Due to the consequences of HB2150, this agreement is intended to 
allow WCS the ability to enroll additional students for the 2016-2017 academic year. 
 

1) The District’s Superintendent, Director of Teaching & Learning, and Woodland 
Charter School’s Board Chair have met and agreed upon an ADM not to exceed 
168 FTE for 2016-2017 (up 33 FTE from previous year). 
 

2) In addition, both parties have agreed to reduce the charter school flow-through 
rate to 82.5% (from 85%). 
 

3) In the future, both parties shall meet annually on or before March 15th regarding 
enrollment numbers to be used in planning for the subsequent school year. 
 

 
 
FOR THREE RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT                   FOR WOODLAND CHARTER SCHOOL 
 
 
_______________________________                   _______________________________          
Danny York                Wensdae Davis 
Board Chair             President   
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
David Valenzuela 
Superintendent 
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